

# HAZEL CLASS Y3 SUMMER NEWSLETTER 2022

Can't quite believe we are into the Summer Term already! It will be lovely to be able to spend more time outside learning whenever possible.

## Contact Details:

Should you need to get in touch my email is:

d.padfield@ellel-st-johns.lancs.sch.uk

Please let me know if you have any concerns that I can help with.

## School website

Please find on our Class Page the following:

- Class Timetable
- A copy of this newsletter
- Topic plan (this will be shared with the children first then put on the Class Page)

Our Class Blog shares some of the learning we have been up to and I post the homework on here every Friday.

## Student Teacher

We will be welcoming Miss Dixon to class from  $25^{th}$  April to  $8^{th}$  July. I am sure she will be a welcome addition to our class teaching team.

# P.E./Swimming

We will be having 3 weeks of swimming taster sessions starting in week 2. The swimming coach will be coming to school for a visit the first week back. Please see the ParentApp I sent out before half term for further details. After that we will continue with P.E. as normal.

#### Times Tables:

Weekly assessment is on Thursday. Please continue to encourage your child to practise at home, Mathletics is a great resource for this.

# Spellings/Spelling Shed:

The spelling test continues to be on Wednesday morning, new spellings will also be set on Spelling Shed on Wednesdays to be practised at home. Please encourage your child to use Spelling Shed, it is an excellent resource.

## Homework:

I post the week's homework on the blog and this is sometimes a sheet to take home or it could be a task on Mathletics, Purple Mash or an attached sheet / task.

Homework will be set every Friday and it is due in the following Thursday.

Y3 homework consists of one piece of work, alternating between Maths one week and English the next.

Children will also need to practise spellings and times tables for the weekly tests and read regularly at home. There will also be Creative Homework for some topics, which the children usually really enjoy as they involve an element of choice.

# Reading:

Please encourage your child to read at home. Regular practise is essential for them to develop fluency and comprehension skills.

We continue to hear readers 1-1, as well as a daily guided reading session.

# Other Information:

<u>Medical</u>: Please let myself and the school office know if there has been any change in your child's medical needs.

<u>Water Bottles:</u> Please provide a named water bottle every day. This is especially important as the weather warms up.

Here's to a happy and successful final term!

Thank you for your continued support,

Kind Regards,

Mrs Padfield, Mrs Fisher Ms Dixon

| Weekly Reminders |                                |
|------------------|--------------------------------|
| Monday           | P.E. Mr. Garvey                |
| Tuesday          |                                |
| Wednesday        | Spelling Test                  |
|                  | New Spellings on Spelling Shed |
| Thursday         | Swimming - weeks 2-5           |
|                  | Times Tables                   |
|                  | Homework due in                |
| Friday           | Homework given out             |